
For additional information, contact: Lieutenant Ceceña  Phone:  (831) 420- 5816 

Anonymous tips can also be sent to the police department through our Tip Line (831) 420-5995, or from our Website; 
www.santacruzpolice.com.  

SANTA CRUZ POLICE 
DEPARTMENT 

MEDIA RELEASE 

155 Center Street, Santa Cruz, CA 95060 

DATE: October 3, 2024
TOPIC: Arrest in Attempted Homicide Investigation             CASE NUMBER: 24S-03993

INVOLVED SUBJECTS: 

Suspect: Jakaella Porter    Age: 27 Arrested: Yes          Charges: 182 PC – Criminal 
Conspiracy and 664/187PC – 
Attempt Homicide

On Monday, September 30th, Jakaella Porter turned herself in to the Santa Cruz Police 
Department. She was arrested and booked for 182 PC – Criminal Conspiracy and 664/187PC – 
Attempt Homicide. The investigation is still ongoing. One victim has been released from the 
hospital, while the second remains hospitalized due to the severity of their injuries.

BACKGROUND - On August 8, 2024, at approximately 8:53 PM, the Santa Cruz Police 
Department (SCPD and multiple law enforcement agencies responded to reports of a shooting in 

the parking lot of the Santa Cruz Small Craft Harbor, located at 135 5th Avenue. Upon arrival, 

officers found two victims who had been shot. Both individuals received immediate medical 

attention from fire personnel and AMR paramedics before being transported to a trauma center, 

where they are currently in critical condition. 

SCPD investigators began an urgent follow-up and learned that an altercation had occurred in 

the parking lot before the shooting. An unknown suspect fired at both victims and fled the scene 

in a black Dodge Charger. After an extensive investigation, SCPD’s Investigation Bureau 

identified the suspects.  

On September 18, 2024, with assistance from the Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department (Lakewood 

Station), Moses Dollar was arrested on charges of attempted homicide. He was transported to the 

Santa Cruz County Jail on September 23, 2024. A female associated with the case, Jakaella 

Porter, has an outstanding warrant for conspiracy and attempted homicide. 

The SCPD would like to thank the Santa Cruz County District Attorney’s Office, the 

neighboring agencies that responded to the initial scene, and the Los Angeles Sheriff’s 

Department (Lakewood Station) for their invaluable assistance. 

http://www.santacruzpolice.com/

